MINUTES FROM BOWMAN TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
JANUARY 7, 2025

The Bowman Town Council met on January 7, 2025. Present were Mayor Patsy
Rhett and Councilpersons, Smith, Carter and Glenn. Councilman Rogers was
absent.

Mayor Rhett called the meeting to Order and the posted agenda was followed
with prayer by councilman Smith and the Pledge led by councilperson Glenn and
the civility pledge was made by the Mayor and Council members.

Mayor Rhett asked for a motion for approval of the January meeting. Motion
made by councilperson Glenn and second by Councilpersons Smith and Carter.

Mayor Rhett requested a motion to go into executive session motion was passed,
after this the meeting was called back to order.

Mayor Rhett went over new Ordnances for water and sewer and was voted and
both agreed on. These rates will go in effect on March 1,2025. Business license

rate increase will be done for the next year as the deadline for the year of 2025
was missed.

The finance report was made by Mrs. Johnson and motion made and carried to
accept finance report (see attached).

Department of reports was discussed starting with councilperson Smith, priorities
this year she would like to see the town look into following up with the lights in
the nature park along with improving the tennis court. Councilperson Glenn
stated his reports for the month were all good, councilperson Carter went over
the right of ways and stated if anyone has any concerns to reach out to him and
he will put it in to be taking care of.

Police Chief went over the Police department reports, he also brought to the
council’s attention the 1033 program he discussed the cost and what the Police
Department would benefit out of this program. Councilperson Carter made
motion to get put on this program motion was second by councilperson Smith.



After closing remarks were made by Mayor she asked for a motion to adjourn.
Motion made and carried and meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm. Next meeting
will be February 4,2025.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED



